MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 1995.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Robert Williams at 8:00P.M. with Councilmembers Janet Riggs and Ray Gibson in attendance. Also present was Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler.

Also attending was George Gesenhues, Jr., Jim Harl, Gary Getrost, and Paul Roberts (NCFC School Corp.).

Council approved the minutes of the July meeting after reviewing for additions, deletions and/or corrections. On motion by Janet Riggs, seconded by Ray Gibson Council dispensed with the reading.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility. The Clerk Treasures' report indicate bank balances to be correct.

Paul Roberts requested Council approval for two (2) modular units to be used for classrooms to be located behind the Greenville Elementary School. Council stated that past Councils took no exception to previous units put in use by the school system therefore this Council takes no exception.

Mr. Gesenhues present Council with an overview of Amendment to Ordinance W-2. Upon completion of Mr. Gesenhues' presentation President Robert Williams introduced "Amendment to Ordinance W-2". On call of the roll all Councilmembers voted in the affirmative. President Williams then called for a vote of the Ordinance. All Councilmembers voted yes. President Williams noted that since all Councilmembers voted unamiously Ordinance W-2 -Amendment was duly passed by the Council.

Janet Riggs motioned that the Council set a Hearing date of August 23, 1995 at 12:30 p.m. for Hearing on the lake property. Motion seconded by Ray Gibson, Motion carried.

Mr. Gesenhues stated he is still working on an agreement with the County for inspection services for new residential construction.

Carol Dale asked of any new devolpments with the utility. Council stated that there were no new developments.

Jim Harl questioned the Council of the current status of Town Marshall. Mr. Williams advised Mr. Harl that the Council was still in the process of reviewing resumes and that a decision should be forthcoming. Mr. Harl also reiterated his concern on speeding on the Pekin Road. Ms. Dale also stated the intersection of U.S. 150 and Greenville/Georgetown Road was bad. Council stated they would look into the matter.

Gary Getrost presented Council with a "Master Plan" submitted by Vince Sommers (Engineer) for the Town/Utility. Gary stated that Vince advised him that grant monies may be available for the study of utility and that Vince would like to meet with the Council. Council advised Gary to follow-up for such meeting, possibly at the September meeting.

Gary advised the Council on the status of the Greenville/Georgetown Road pump. Gary estimates that this pump would cost about \$22,000 and that since we are now at the end of summer he believes the utility should look into a 12" line from Ramsey to Greenville.

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OF AUGUST 8, 1995 (Cont'd).

Gary stated the Council should contact Ramsey for a different approach to the supply of water.

Janet Riggs advised Gary to contact Ramsey to have Greenville put on the agenda at their next meeting.

Council also advised Gary to contact Bob Isgrigg regarding these concerns.

SWCD requested Greenville participate in a study to be done by SWCD for Clark] and Floyd counties by contributing toward the cost of such study. The Council rejected the request for funds.

No further business coming before the Council, Janet Riggs motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ray Gibson.

Robert Williams, President of the Council

ATTEST: